Notes from previous meeting (2nd September)

Members were pleased to see Rebecca Goss back from maternity leave although, we are not sure if Xavier's junior Bombers membership qualifies as child cruelty or not.

Doug Fulton and Michael Cooke seem to be having a wonderful time on their US sojourn. John Parker is back from sunny Cairns but a fall has marred his return. Hope it's not too serious, John, and that you are back at meetings soon.

President Garry reported that the fundraising barbecue for Melanoma Australia went well and thanked Jo, Greg and Robert for their support on the day.

President Garry also confirmed our club will suggest supporting TadTas's mobility cars and scooters programme at the next Presidents' Forum.



ROTARY CLUB OF CLAREMONT BULLETIN

Wednesday 9th September

The Group 3 Forum will be at the Tasmanian Hockey Centre on Monday, 5th October. Cost will be \$30 p.p. for a two course meal. Starting time is 6.30 pm for a 7.00pm sit down. Partners and prospective members are welcome. There will NOT be a club meeting on Wednesday, 7th October.

The club's new web site is up and running. This is a work in progress; especially the club history section. Members who have suggestions/corrections or any historical information for the site are asked to pass these on to Past President Craig. The web site has a direct link to the Cycle Challenge registration so, please consider sharing the link on your social media pages.

http://claremontrotary.org.au/

Eric Lown updated members on recent correspondence and other matters. He is in the process of updating the club's constitution and bylaws, has cleaned and banked the coins from the money spinner and notified members that all accounts for the Walk of Remembrance are up-to-date. The working bee to erect these seats will be confirmed when Eric Myers returns from leave.





WORLD PRESIDENT:
K R Ravindran

DISTRICT GOVERNOR:
John Dare

Rotary Club of Claremont Inc.
P.O. Box 52
CLAREMONT
TAS 7011
MEETINGS:
Wednesday 6.15 for 6.30 pm

RSL Club Bilton Street Claremont Ph:03 62494978

PRESIDENT
Garry Sargent



Secretary: Eric Lown elown1946@gmail.com

Bulletin Editor: Lillian Smith lillianmsmith@bigpond.com

Apologies by Wednesday 12.00 to Lillian Smith: e-mail as above Ph: 0427 099 243 OR Greg Saunders: sheepsaunders@hotmail.com Ph: 0408 110 921 With the cooler months we have more illness than usual. Please remember to let Lillian or Sheep know if you are unable to attend a meeting. Members are also reminded they need to apply for leave for longer periods by writing to the Board with dates of their absence. This ensures attendance requirements and club records are accurate.

Paul Grubb informed the club he may have a suitable candidate for the Vocational Study tour to Germany to look at aged care/dementia treatment.

A very happy 75th birthday to Gerrad Strickland for the 4th and then an even happier 50th wedding anniversary to Gerrad and Gayleen on the 5th. Happy birthday also to Margaret Ryan for the 11th.

Images from our new web site:









CURRENT MEETING 9th September

CHAIR: President Garry

MEETING FOCUS: Board reports

REGISTRATION: K Clark

BADGES: G Goss

FINES: G Sargent

PREVIOUS MEETING 2nd September

MEETING FOCUS: Fellowship

APOLOGIES: J Parker, D De Lacey, G Strickland, D Slater, M McGinn

LEAVE: D Flint, G Cowie, D Bordin, M Cooke, D Fulton

MAKE-UP: R Goudsouzian, G Walker

COMING EVENTS

MONDAY 7th September: Board meeting

MONDAY 5th October: Group Forum (partners and guests welcome)

10th October: North Hobart

Quiz Night

Membership: Get started and become a member today